
 

 

MISSION 
Morang South Primary School is a committed and unified partnership of teachers, parents and children.  We value diversity 

and strive for excellence.  We are committed to providing a high quality education in a cooperative, caring and safe  
environment.  Children are encouraged and challenged to reach their full potential. 

  

 
 

Your school's total points as of today are 9,311. J 
 

 

Grade Unexplained Explained Total Late Arrivals 

Prep - 2 49 28 77 13 

3 - 4 12 9 21 5 

5 - 6 62 25 87 8 

From the Principal  
 

 

Welcome back to term 2. I hope you all had an 

enjoyable break, particularly over Easter, which is 

often a relaxing family time in Australia. My 

daughter returned from working in the US and 

UK during our holidays, so it was lovely to be 

able to spend some time with her. Mind you, she 

was full of excitement this morning when she 

heard about the prospect of another work trip to 

China, possibly in June and July. How small and 

easily accessible the world has become! 

 

2011 is a year of Self Assessment and Review 

for Morang South Primary School.  We are 

currently finalising our School Self Assessment 

document. This involves analysing the data from 

our opinion surveys and student results over the 

life of our previous Strategic Plan which was 

developed in 2007. This is always a very 

worthwhile process and enables us to celebrate 

our achievements, look at our strengths and 

weaknesses and set our direction for the future. I 

have included an overview of the process in this 

Newsletter. Our review date is Thursday June 

the 2nd. During terms 3 and 4 we will be 

developing our Strategic Plan for the four years 

from 2011 to 2014. 

This year the official Education Week is from 

Monday 16th to Friday 20th May 2011. However 

we will celebrate Education Week at Morang 

South from Monday May 30th until Friday June 

3rd. There will be many exciting events, including 

open sessions for grandparents and family 

members, the Book Fair and World of Maths. I 

hope parents will join in the fun during our 

celebration of this yearôs Education Week! 

 
 

Calendar of Events Term 2  2011 

 
 

Week 2: 
Fri 6 May Grade 2 Sleepover 

            Grade 3/4 Soccer 

Week 3: 

Tues  10 May  

   NAPLAN grades 3 and 5 

Wed 11 May NAPLAN grades 3 and 5 

Thur   12 May BOOKCLUB DUE  BACK 

Thur 12 May NAPLAN grades 3 and 5 

Sat     14 May M.S.P.S Mumôs Night Out! 

 

Week 4 

Mon 16 May Chess Club 

Tues 17 May Swimming grades 1/2 & 3/4  

Wed 18 May        Cross  Country  Gr 3-6 

Fri      20 May        Walk Safely To School Day 

Week 5 

Tues  24 May Swimming grades 1/2 & 3/4 

Wed 25 May        District Cross  Country  Gr 3-6 

Thur 26 May        Lego Excursion Rooms 02 & 18 

Fri      27 May        Lego Excursion Rooms 01 & 03 

 

VISION 
Our vision for Morang South Primary is to become a vibrant learning community where all members are challenged and empowered to strive for and 

celebrate personal excellence and continuous growth.  The children will become positive, compassionate, able, creative, confident thinkers, and life long, 
socially responsible learners equipped to thrive in and shape the future of our evolving global society. 



As you will know from the note sent home last week, our Canteen  service commenced again yesterday. 

Kylie Stefanile is our newly appointed canteen manager. I am sure that you will all warmly welcome Kylie 

back to our school, in her new role. At this point we are still in need of canteen volunteers , 

particularly for Fridays. This is a vital service for our community and can only be made available if we 
have support.  
 
IF YOU CAN SPARE SOME TIME TO VOLUNTEER IN THE CANTEEN, PARTICULARLY ON 
FRIDAYS, PLEASE CALL US ASAP. THANK YOU.  

A reminder that next week, commencing Tuesday May 10th and concluding on Thursday May 12th, 

our grades 3 and 5 students will be participating in the NAPLAN assessment. 

 

The National Assessment Program is the measure through which governments, education authorities 

and schools can determine whether or not young Australians are meeting important educational outcomes.  

The National Assessment Program is run at the direction of the Ministerial Council for Education, Early 

Childhood Development and Youth Affairs (MCEECDYA). It includes: 

¶ the National Assessment Program ð Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 

¶ three-yearly NAP sample Assessments in Science Literacy, Civics and Citizenship, and Information 

and Communication Technology (ICT) Literacy, and 

International sample assessments. 

Students are assessed in Year 3 to identify their achievement at the end of the early years of schooling 

and again in Year 5 to monitor their achievement before moving to secondary school.  

 

Teachers use a range of assessments over time to build a picture of your childôs strengths and needs. The 

results of the NAPLAN tests will form a small component of the assessment tools, which teachers as 

professionals, use to tell how your child is progressing. They are one test on one day.  The NAPLAN 

2011 will assist teachers in a small way to identify studentsô strengths and weaknesses in Literacy and 

Numeracy. By analysing results which show a pattern or which add to information from teacher 

judgments, teachers can adjust teaching strategies to provide appropriate support. 

 

The student results from the NAPLAN testing will be due in schools in July.  

 

The aggregation of studentsô results will provide the school with an overview of current achievements for 

groups of students and contributes to a more comprehensive understanding of their performance. The 

analysis of school-wide data assists school planning and can be used by the school to monitor Literacy 

and Numeracy improvement over time. 

 

If you would like to discuss this further, please call or come in to see Sandi Young. 

 

It is Walk to School day, Friday May 20th. This event is proudly sponsored by the 

Commonwealth Department of Health and Ageing. It is supported by the Australian 

Government, all State/Territory Governments and Local Governments, as well as the Heart 

Foundation, Cancer Council Australia, Diabetes Australia, Beyond Blue and the Australian 

Conservation Foundation. 

There are a number of really good reasons why you should join us on Walk to School day on 

Friday May 20 AND every other day. 

 

Health benefits 

According to the Australian Federal Government report, Healthy Weight 2008, more than a third 

of Australian children between the ages of seven to 11 are overweight or obese. 

  

Children should spend no more than 2 hours of recreational time on TV/couch/PC a day. 

 

Walking regularly can help kids steer clear of: 

heart disease 

type II diabetes 

accidents, fractures and injuries (through improved strength and coordination) 

some cancers (including colon cancer) 
 
 



Safety 

Experts agree, reducing the number of cars around school gates can help reduce the risk of injury 

to child pedestrians. By parking the car a few blocks away and safely walking the rest of the 

journey with a parent or carer, school areas become less congested with traffic and therefore safer 

for young children. 

 

Quality time together 

This may be a good opportunity to talk with your children; maybe the only real chance you get! 

 

Speaking of walking, it is important that we work together to ensure the safety of our students. I 

have had some disturbing reports of children using our School Crossings inappropriately or worse 

still not using them at all and crossing the road in dangerous and unsupervised areas. Please take 

the time to discuss the appropriate use of the crossings with your child. Thank you. 

Please remember that the staff car parks are for staff, parents working in the school and 

visitors cars only. In line with DEECD policy, we do not have drop off zones. 

 

The school was alive with excitement today as children thoughtfully considered the best present 

to buy for their Mums or someone special from the Motherôs Day stall. This event is one of the 

highlights of our school year. The children love the opportunity to browse, reflect on their 

mothersô likes and dislikes, and to make their final decision. It would not be possible without our 

Parents and Friends Association. I would like to acknowledge the PFAôs hard work and 

creativity with the assortment of so many beautiful gifts for the children to choose from. Thank 

you and well done to all PFA members, volunteers and the blue house captains and vice 

captains for their assistance. 

 

I would like to wish all mothers and grandmothers a very happy Motherôs Day.  This is a 

special day where we can honor our precious mothers and the priceless and often selfless role of 

motherhood. Enjoy your special day on Sunday.  

 

As you know, Stefani Tigani is on leave and travelling overseas. We have heard from her. She 

had a lovely holiday in Thailand and is now living in Italy and seeking some work, teaching. 

 

Please remember that we love to have parents and carers helping in the classrooms. 

 

If you have any worries or concerns, please let us know straight away. 

 

You are welcome to see me if you wish to discuss the issues Iôve written about today. I would 

appreciate feedback as to whether you find the information useful. 

 

Keep up that life long learning! 

 

Julie Jones 

Principal 




